v COUNTY OF ORANGE Brad Gross, Director
24650 Dana Point Harbor Drive

«_ DanaPointHarbor ks

Telephone: (949) 923-2236

Memoraﬂdum Fax: (949)923-3792

March 22, 2012
To: Steve Carpenter

From: Brad Gross, Direct

Subject:  Public Information request 3/18/12

This letter is in response to the above-referenced Public Records Act request received on
March 18, 2012 via email and verbal request regarding the West Basin Marina RFP.

You requested the West Basin Marina RFP responses to the County of Orange and OC Dana
Point Harbor and any supporting documentation, as well as any response documentation from the
County of Orange and OC Dana Point Harbor to all participants/candidates of the West Basin
Marina RFP; and a full listing of West Basin Marina RFP response candidates.

You also requested the Dana Point Waterside Draft SEIR public responses to the County of
Orange & OC Dana Point Harbor and any supporting documentation, and any response
documentation from the County of Orange and OC Dana Point Harbor to all the participants of
the DP Waterside Draft SEIR public responses; and a full list of respondents of the public
response.

OC Dana Point Harbor has completed a search for all records responsive to your request, and
is providing a copy of the West Basin Marina RFP and emails subject to your Public
Information Request at this time. Responses received by the County of Orange and OC
Dana Point Harbor for the West Basin RFP will be available after the Award of Contract.
See Government Code section 6255: Michaelis v. Sup. Court (City of Los Angeles Dept. of
Airports), 38 Cal.4th 1065 (2006)(public interest in nondisclosure clearly outweighs the
public interest in disclosure when government entity enters contract negotiations). The
information you requested in regards to the Dana Point Harbor Waterside Draft SEIR is not
currently available as it remains in draft form at this time and is therefore exempt from
disclosure pursuant to Government Code section 6254(a).

You may pick up hard copies of the documents in our office during our regular business
hours Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. — 5:00 p.m.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 949-923-2236.



